
From: Doris Millan  
Sent: Monday, April 3, 2023 6:35 PM 
To:  Government officials (Canada, Mexico, United States) 
cc:  
Subject: Status - Article 24.28 Determination (Tren Maya) 

Message from Paolo Solano: 

Dear GSCs and POCs, 

I would like to provide you with the status of this pending determination. The Secretariat is currently 
analyzing Mexico’s response and the Tren Maya submission to determine whether to recommend 
preparation of a factual record under USMCA/CUSMA Article 24.28(1); however, due to the workload 
involved, as well as overlapping work on other active submissions, we plan to issue the Secretariat 
determination no later than April 17th.  

We will inform the Submitters of this delay.  

If the Secretariat determines that a factual record is warranted, the Secretariat will inform the 
Submitters and place the notification in the public registry five working days after the date of its 
notification to Council. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 

Best regards, 

 

Paolo Solano 

Director, Legal Affairs and SEM Unit 


